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6 April 2023 
 
 

 
 

 
 Reference: OIA-2022/23-0676 

 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to the use of local contractors in delivering 
emergency management responses in New Zealand 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request which was transferred to the 
National Emergency Management Agency (NEMA) from Hon Kieran McAnulty, Minister for 
Emergency Management, on 15 March 2023. You requested: 
 

“Under the OIA I seek any information you hold relating to the importance of local 
contractors in delivering emergency management responses in Aotearoa. 
 
Specifically I am interested to know: 
1) Whether the urgency of emergency responses means it local contractors are often 
best placed to provide assistance;  
2) Whether it would be possible to replace the use of local contractors with directly 
employed public servants as proposed by the Leader of the Opposition.” 

 
Relating to Part 1 of your request, emergencies can be complex and vary in speed of 
response and scale. Local authorities and NEMA have their own trained staff that manage 
and coordinate emergency responses, drawing in other staff as necessary. In the event of 
larger emergencies where NEMA activates the National Crisis Management Centre, NEMA 
is often assisted by staff from other government agencies. 
 
The work of Civil Defence Emergency Management (CDEM) Groups and NEMA is often 
supplemented by specific expertise and resources depending on the nature of the 
emergency.  For example: 

• floods often damage roads and bridges, in which case local roading contractors are 
usually best placed to undertake repairs 

• floods can often damage stop-banks also requiring emergency repairs, in which 
case local earth-moving contractors may be used 

• where telecommunications services are damaged these are usually restored by the 
telecommunications providers either using in-house or contracted staff 

• in the case of welfare and community assistance, Iwi often provide a great deal of 
support 

• volunteers and a range of community organisations will also typically provide a 
variety of assistance and support during an emergency. 

 
  






